## 2022 Spring Assembly Meeting NIA 20 Public Information Chair Report

It's been a busy, but productive, couple of months since we started our respective positions as Chair and Alternate Chair in Public Information since January.

Ed and I have worked with our Registrar to identify those PI Committee members who are serving in the Districts across Northern Illinois. We've reached out to the majority of persons within the Districts who had been previously identified as active on the Public Information Committee roster, either personally or via email communication, and several have responded. This is an ongoing process. We are looking forward to "meeting" everyone during the Spring Assembly breakout session as well as during the Pre-General Service Conference activities.

Both Ed and I are serving on the Public Information Committees on the proposed 2022 Big Book Conference Planning Committee and the 2023 Spring Conference Planning Committees. We hope to engage many other District PI Chairs in our efforts to attract the fellowship to attend both of these conferences and will be representing Public Information during both events.

Since January we also contacted the General Service Office staff member on the Public Information desk assignment. GSO staff member Patrick C. has already been very helpful in providing his experience and knowledge of the new and exciting PSAs that are available from Public Information.

We have confirmed the date and time for our pre-breakout session for the Public Information agenda item/s review and discussion with the PI Committee members. The agenda items with the links to the background material have been sent to each of the PI Chairs and we are focusing on each of those which our Delegate has indicated are of significance.

We look forward to continuing our work with all of you as we carry the message through Public Information.

In service,

Lisa S.

NIA 20 Public Information Chair

Ed M.

NIA 20 Alternate Public Information Chair